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OUTCOME 

National and sub-national 

levels of GoPNG have in-
creased financial management 

capacity to manage the equita-
ble delivery of public ser-

vices. 

PROJECT COMPONENTS  

1. Improve service delivery at 

the sub-national level to 
transparently and accounta-

bly manage public funds; 

2. Attracting recent graduates 

and ‘unattached’ staff of 
DoF for filling critical 

capacity gaps at sub-

national levels. 

You can visit us on our 
Website: 

www.pcabii.org 

PCaB Assisted Provinces 

 East New Britain 

 Eastern Highlands 

 Morobe 

 Western  

 Central  

 Milne Bay 

 West Sepik 

 Western Highlands 

 Gulf 

 AR Bougainville 

 Enga 

 West New Britain 

 New Ireland  
 

PCAB New Provinces. 

 Oro Province  

 East Sepik Province  

 Southern Highlands  

PCAB Program held its first IFMS Training instead of 

its annual review workshop the IFMS Training Room 

in Port Moresby from the 29th of May—2nd of June 

2017. The workshop was attended by PCAB Manage-

ment, all Provincial and District Support Advisors 

(PDSA’s), the First Assistant Secretary – PDFMD, his 

assistant Secretary with the Financial Management 

Advisor Mr .Anaeli Nnko and Mr .Henry Nema from 

UNDP. The First Assistant Secretary for PDFMD Mr 

Max Bruten officially opened the program and com-

mended PCaB Advisors for the tremendous job done at the sub national level especially in their assistance 

in bringing quality and timely reports.  

The purpose of this Training  (workshop) was to capacitate the Advisors on IFMS since it is planned to be 

rolled out to the sub national levels this month – June 2017 with ENBP and Central Provinces. Secondly 

most of the activities at the sub national level has been affected due to the National Elections and the pro-

gram had used this opportunity to enhance the site Advisor’s skills and knowledge on our proposal on 

Quality of the PGAS Bank Reconciliation reports with the input from Nnko.  

To conclude , the Program  Manager Mr Thomas Leute paid a courtesy visit on the last day of the training  

and emphasized on IFMS roll out to the subnational level. He further mentioned to the Advisors on the 

importance of IFMS Training, especially during the phase out of PGAS. IFMS will roll out to all provinces 

except for Autonomous Region of Bougainville. He further mentioned that all future procurements and 

bank reconciliation  will be done only in IFMS where ILPOC will also be generated and all government 

departments banking accounts will be monitored though IFMS. The Program Manager finally thanked the 

Advisors for attending the training and commended them to continue with the Bank Reconciliation Train-

ing in July.  

Commencement of IFMS Training for PCaB Program.  

Addressing Quality Issues in Financial  

Reports . 

As a follow up 

of the IFMS 

Training ,the 

Program facili-

tated a half a 

day consulta-

tive workshop 

on the said 

subject at the Lamana Hotel on the 9th of June 2017. The 

workshop was spearheaded by the First Assistant Secretary 

(FAS) for the Financial Reporting & Compliance Division 

(FRCD) Mr. Samson Metofa together with his Assistant 

Secretary for Ledgers, Mr. Chris Paul and other officers 

within the Division. Other relevant Divisional Heads within 

the Department of Finance (DoF) who were also part of the 

workshop include, Mr Max Bruten the FAS for Provincial 

District Financial Management Division (PDFMD) together 

with his Assistant Secretaries Mr. Kunda & Mr. Uriye, the 

Assistant Secretary for FMTB, Ms Betty Seta with two of 

her senior trainers including Mr. Anaeli Nnko the Finance & 

Accounting Advisor  to the FMT Branch. 

This workshop gave an opportunity for the PCaB Program 

and the FRCD to present their proposals with justification 

on removing or eliminating the number of schedules in bank 

reconciliation. The discussion was fruitful and meaningful 

where participants were given the opportunity to express 

themselves and debate on each of the schedules.  

From this discussions, Mr Metofa finally recommended for 

a circular to be issued out through the Secretary’s office as 

Financial Instruction (FI) to cut down the number of sched-

ules in order to address quality in the monthly bank recon-

ciliation reports which are submitted to head office from the 

sub national level.       

Provincial & District Finance Officers In 

New Ireland Province Under Go Annual 

Financial Statement (AFS) Training. 

Officers within the Provincial & District Finance 

Offices in New Ireland Province had the oppor-

tunity to attend a four (4) days Annual Financial 

Statement (AFS) workshop that was conducted to 

up skill and enable finance officers to effectively 

compile reliable and accurate Annual Financial 

Statements for the Provincial and LLG accounts.  

The newly appointed Acting Provincial Finance 

Manageress, Ms. Dolores Tore with consultation 

from site PCAB Advisor, Mrs. Katherine Panap 

saw the need for officers to be trained and fully 

funded the training.  

Mr. Kunipi Pim (PDSA, Central) provided support 

to a total of eight (8) officers from the Provincial 

& District Finance Offices.   The officers ex-

pressed gratitude in learning additional skills, es-

pecially pivoting of PGAS data from excel file and 

linking it to the AFS template, disclosure of in-

vestments, assets, advances and narrative state-

ments.   It was also a refresher training for senior 

officers.    

Secondly, the PCaB Training Computer Lab was 

utilized for the training which was made possible 

with the assistance of two ICT Local Trainers from 

Provincial Health Authority who are part of the 

PCAB ICT team in New Ireland Province.    These 

officers underwent a brief training on Lab Man-

agement with the outgoing VSO ICT Adviser, Mr. 

Kevin Worrall. All in all ,it is a good team effort in 

utilizing the ICT Lab for Financial Management 

Training besides the ICT training.   

The FMIP Program Manager, Mr. Thomas  Leute  giving a 
speech  to the Advisors during the workshop.  

FAS - FRCD opening the half day workshop at  

Lamana. 

http://www.pcabii.org

